PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

January 10, 2008
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman    Ms Joyce Ballou, Regular Member     Mr. George Smith, Secretary
         Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member                      Mr. John O’Brien, Ex-officio member                 Mr. Charles Smith, Ex-officio member




   

Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The November, 2007, minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept the minutes as is.   Mrs. Ballou seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
The harbor master presented his report.  He advised those present that all renewal applications for 2008 had been mailed.  To date, he has received from 20-25 back.  He discussed the three no wake zones for which he has applied.  Some discussion followed.

There were no local or state representatives present.  The Finance Report was read.  In addition, the next fiscal year’s budget was formed.  With one minor deletion for telephone expense, this year’s budget remains the same as last.  The Annual Report was completed.  For the most part, it reflected that of last year’s.  The one exception was the status of The Plan.  As previously noted in other meetings, the Plan awaits the sign-off by DOT before it can be presented to the Selectmen’s office. 
Correspondence this evening is as follows: 

Reappointment of Mr. George Smith to another term – Mr. Smith advised that he emailed the Town Hall the day he received notice.    
Chairman Dilley will follow up.

State of RI notice concerning provisions of water type changes – does not apply to this Commission.


Meeting at the Town Hall December 3rd on Roberts Rules
Under Old Business, the Plan had not been returned from DOT.  DEP representative sent minutes of this Commission’s meeting to DOT.  It was learned that the Plan has now been forwarded to DOT representative’s boss.  Chairman Dilley will follow up on this matter as well.
There was no New Business to discuss.

There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:18 pm was made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mrs. Ballou  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

George Smith
Secretary











